Minutes of Committee Meeting held at Over Haddon Village Hall

 on Monday 15th January 2018 at 7.30pm
Present: (signed list attached)
Helen Head (Chair); Dick Foxon (Treasurer); Martin Chresta (I/C Maintenance); Trish Renshaw (Minutes Secretary); Jen Foxon; Stephen Miller; Helen Almond; Bernie Almond; Caroline Jones; Zena Hawley; Roger Truscott
Apologies from:

Jill Beckett; Christine Chresta
Declarations of Interest

None
Letter of Resignation received from Shirley Swaap. Filed with these minutes. It was agreed that a letter of acknowledgment and thanks should be sent from the Chair. Proposed: Jen Foxon; Seconded: Dick Foxon 1
Minutes of meeting(S) dated:
30/10/17 – Management Committee
These were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.

14/11/17 – Extraordinary Committee Meeting

Christine Chresta pointed out (in absentia) that Stephen Miller had also offered to help with finances.
These were then agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.

Proposed: Dick Foxon; Seconded: Zena Hawley
Matters Arising from Minutes of meeting dated: 30/10/17
1) A reply to Shirley Swaap has been sent.
2) The Finance sub-committee meeting has been superseded by the impending resignation of the present Treasurer.

3) Martin Chresta will recheck the isolators , and arrange for directional notices to be displayed. 2
4) Putting a coat of sealant on the benches carried forward 3
5) Grey water tank inspection completed

6) The Extraordinary meeting was held on 14/11/17.
7) Village survey. See AOB

8) Putting sealant on exposed bolts carried forward 4 
9) Loler inspection completed

10) Babbling Vagabonds have been contacted but they requested more time in which to reply.
11) Ongoing. Dick Foxon reported that Severn Trent were still being unhelpful. 5 
12) See Debriefs  - Bonfire Night
13) See Debriefs – Pat’s Big Quiz
Matters arising from Minutes of meeting dated: 14/11/17

· The individuals approached by Dick Foxon expressed interest, but requested more time to consider their positions and availability.
· After a lengthy meeting with Dick Foxon, Zena Hawley and Caroline Jones expressed their willingness to take over the responsibilities of Administration and Compliance. This will no doubt be a continuous process over some time, since there are many addresses and passwords etc to be changed. Thanks were expressed to Zena and Caroline by Helen Head and the rest of the committee.

· The position of Treasurer still has to be filled. Dick Foxon offered to continue in the role until a suitable candidate could be found.
Treasurer’s Report
· The Treasurer handed out copies of the Income and Expenditure statement for the financial year to date, and a detailed transactional activity breakdown from the date of the last report – 30/10/17. Copies filed with these minutes.
· The balances at NatWest were a) current a/c: £2,705.02 and b) reserve a/c: £14,132.75

· There are unpresented cheques outstanding for £400

· The figures were accepted, and signed off by the Chair.

· Dick Foxon reported that a refund had been received from SJAB, that he had had to pursue Mettam’s for the donation from Joe Oldfield’s funeral, and that Nat West were finally sending all correspondence to him.

· It was agreed that a letter of thanks should be sent to the Oldfield family.6
· The quick deposit scheme offered by NatWest was discussed. No immediate advantages could be seen, but it was decided to put the matter on hold for a decision by the next treasurer.
NCVO re: Revised Governance Code – section 4 – Decision making, Risk and Control

Since we are a small charity, it was felt that many of the strictures concerning senior management, delegation, employment of staff etc. were not applicable.

The committee agreed, however, that decision making and risk assessments do need to be informed and rigorous. It was also pointed out that any sub-committees need to have a clear framework and terms of reference.

The committee is aware of the range of financial and non-financial risks it needs to monitor and manage, and believes that it has policies in place to achieve this. Nevertheless, it was decided that it would be beneficial to check these policies against the requirements.
It was agreed that our aim should be to avoid making the process more bureaucratic than necessary, whilst ensuring good governance, and avoiding complacency.
Fire Safety Checks Report

Up to date.
Play Area Maintenance Checks Report

Up to date.
Putting a sealant on the exposed bolts was carried forward.7
Policy Reviews 

Next review first meeting after AGM 2018.
a. Policy Review Procedure 
b. List of Policies and Responsibilities

c. Finance Policy

d. Equal Opportunities Policy. 

e. Environmental Policy. 

f. Premises Age Verification Policy.  

g. Vulnerable Persons Policy. 

h. Hiring Policy. 
i. Health & Safety Policy. 

j. Fire Risk Assessment Policy. 
k. Bonfire & Fireworks Event Risk Assessment. 
Health and Safety Review
Next due – June 2018
Maintenance Checks/Programme

· The LOLER lift report pointed out that some screws were missing from the control panel – to be replaced 8
· LOLER inspection due by 20/5/2018
· Painting round rear door carried forward 9
Inventory: Annual check
Completed.
Next due--- January 2019
Correspondence and e-mails (not already referred to elsewhere in these minutes):

SENT OUT: 
              3/11/17 – Babbling Vagabonds
              6/11/17 – Reply to Martin Pearce re: use of track for bonfire. The committee discussed the   

              issue and approved the letter sent.        
              18/11/17 – SJAB – request for refund. 
RECEIVED:
31/10/17 – NCVO October update –  sent to members.

15/11/17 - NCVO November ‘roundup’ –  sent to members

24/11/17 – ​​NCVO Update – sent to members
29/11/17 – NCVO November Update – sent to members
16/11/17 – NVCHN Bulletin 8 – sent to members

22/12/17 – NVCHN – Bulletin 9 – sent to members

2/11/2017 – PRS/PPL : review form for annual licence – has been renewed
3/11/17 – Waterplus re: ongoing bill enquiry (followups to 3/12/17)- still ongoing
20/11/17 – RAD re: GDPR training. Trish Renshaw and Zena Hawley will report back after RAD meeting on 23/1/18 10
21/11/17 – EOn re: changes to Feed in Tariff T&Cs
21/11/17 – NatWest re: address details – now correct

24/11/17 – Royal Mail re: address confirmation. No action required.

24/11/17 – Holocaust Memorial Day – sent to members

25/11/17 – Holocaust Memorial Day – to be acknowledged on website and social media11
24/11/17 – SJAB Remittance advice

11/12/17 – EOn FIT payment & latest electricity bill (Spreadsheet sent to members)
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR ORGANISATION:
None to report.
DEBRIEFS 
· Bonfire and Fireworks night – 4/11/17. 
This was considered to have been a success, with many attendees. 
Acknowledgments had been sent to Michael Wheeldon, Andrew Bunting and Neil Mycock.

The question of access for next year was discussed, and possible alternatives suggested. 
Dick Foxon confirmed that SJAB had refunded their fee because of non-attendance.
The committee agreed to pay back to OHPC the excess of the net cost of the fireworks less their grant of £250 i.e. £145.91. Proposed: Martin Chresta; Seconded: Helen Head
· Pat’s Big Quiz – 2/12/17.

Again, a very successful evening, with good participation, and a particularly successful raffle.
REPORTS
· Digital and Website
The website and Facebook pages are running smoothly, with steady traffic.

There are some amendments to be made to the ‘groups’ using the hall.12
ACRE are encouraging village halls to get involved with Village Halls Week. Caroline Jones will post daily on our activities, and asked members to send photographs and information to assist her.
· Village Survey
A further meeting will be held on 6/2/18 to collate the results. 13
· Social sub-committee
A meeting was arranged for prior to the next OHVHMC meeting on 19/2/18 to discuss the collated results of the village survey.
· Well Dressing sub-committee
It was reported that Village Aid did not receive the cheque that was sent to them so it needs            
to be countermanded at our bank and reissued. Village Aid to be contacted to 
confirm where they would like it to be delivered. Proposed: Jen Foxon; Seconded: Martin Chresta14
· Village Show sub-committee
Trish Renshaw reported that she was going through the schedules of the past 5 years to ascertain which classes may be redundant. 

The cups have been taken in for engraving.
· St. Anne’s representative 
Nothing to report.
· Indoor Bowls
Continues. New members would be welcome.                                                                                                           
· Parish Council 

The toilet block and road markings remain as concerns but there has been no progress so far. The response from DDDC and the Highways Department has been disappointing.
· Friends of St. Anne’s
Nothing to report.
· Film Club
The next film will be ‘A United Kingdom’ on 21/1/18
· Book Club
Continues. Jen Foxon asked that if the date of meetings is changed, please could the organisers give as much notice as possible to the Bookings Secretary.15
· Open Coffee Morning
Has been affected by bad weather, but is now running. New faces would be very welcome.
· Table Tennis Club
Young people are now showing an interest, so DBS checks will be organised.16
· History Group

Zena Hawley said that the minutes from the meeting on 1/11/17 had not yet been made 
available, but she would report back after the next meeting.
Bookings
· The pre-wedding party booked for July had asked whether a cleaner would be available. After discussion, it was decided to ask for an extra payment of £40 and to do it ourselves.17
· High Peak Hunt Quiz night. Christine Mosley has taken back organization of this.

· Caroline Jones suggested that it would be beneficial to identify any empty spaces on the booking spreadsheet, and advertise them on Facebook. Members agreed.18
Any other business
None.

The chair thanked members for their attendance and input.

The meeting closed at 9.30pm
Next meeting will be 19/02/2018
· N.B. Would you like any subjects to be included on the agenda for the next meeting?
· If so, please e-mail or let Dick Foxon know preferably 10 days before, if possible.
C/c: 
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